CLERKS REPORT TO FULL COUNCIL MEETING 4th September 2024
[image: ] Financial/Budget
1. Budget  -  A 6 month budget review will be provided for review at the November meeting. 
Year End Balances
As a reminder of council reserves and Earmarked Funds
End of year 2023/24 General Reserves were £6099 
Earmarked Reserves for the Village Playing Field of £4505 and £3000 grant for the Mindfulness Garden 
Essex County Council Locality Fund – Cty.Cllr.Schwier has granted £500 towards the council’s project to resurface the village playing field car park. To be paid on provision of invoices.
RCCE Village of the Year Prize – An unexpected windfall of £500. £200-250 spent on the celebratory village of the year BBQ.
2. Annual Return. The AGAR return has been signed off without comment from PKF Littlejohn and we are currently in the final period of formal public notification that the audit has been complete.

3. Financial Monitoring – I have met with Cllr.Last to familiarise him with the council’s accounting software reporting (Rialtas). We have agreed a quarterly system for regular reviews, which will now incorporate the new sign off sheets produced by the system for monthly reconciliations. It is important the council has a good understanding of the systems in place.

Updates from July & Augusts meeting
Hulls Mill – I have requested an update from Cllr.Schwier regarding proposed new signage, as the latest notes from the Local Highways Panel do not include any provision or consideration of the required new signage, despite assurances from Essex Highways in e-mails from April & July of this year.  
Wig-Wag Safety Lights – Cllr.Johnson has sourced replacement batteries at a cheaper price than quoted by Solagen. The first supplier has been uncontactable but an alternative provider has now been found.
Annual ROSPA Inspection  - the mention of incorrect levels of swing heights from this years PlaySafety report is rather mystifiying. The safety inspection carried out before commissioning of the new play equipment was also conducted by Playsafety Ltd, and the swings were signed off as compliant. I am investigating with Earth Wrights.
Bank Account – On my list to reapply with new signatories. This has slipped down my list of priorities over recent months but is still my intention to do. As a reminder, once the bank accounts are at Unity Trust Bank there will be 
Playing Field Pathway – A revised proposed repair and quote has been received from Premier Play of £1440 (inc VAT). Previous repairs and cost was £4032 (inc.VAT). Until such time as the council can confirm available funds, repair is unlikely but the surface in the affected areas continues to deteriorate.
Parking Lucking Street/Toldish Hall Road  - Parking has improved in this area, albeit one or two private vehicles are often parked here of an evening.
Playing Field Car Park – The Governing body of The Chorus Foundation of Schools (including St Giles) has requested a meeting with the parish council to discuss use of the playing field car park by the school and to explore a possible financial contribution towards the car park resurfacing project.
RCCE Village of the Year – A successful celebratory BBQ on Sunday 25th August, with approx..85 people in attendance. Thanks to Hards Butchers of Halstead for the sausages and burgers and Aaron Whippy for providing ice creams on the day.
Local Plan – The council’s response, incorporating parishioner views, has been sent to BDC following the E-OM on 14th August. Thanks have also been sent to Alan Massow, Senior Planning Policy Officer at BDC for his attendance and contributions at the August meeting.
ECC Transport Consultation – Cllr.Brudenell and I have worked through the on-line consultation and responded via the consultation portal, in line with discussions at the August E-OM.
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